From: Emma Kontzamanis EKontzamanis@CityTech.Cuny.Edu

Subject: Re: Request for participation in building interdisciplinary course, Health Care Ethics

Date: April 28, 2015 at 12:43 PM

To: macdougallteaching@gmail.com

Cc: Margaret Rafferty MRafferty@CityTech.Cuny.Edu

## Hi Rob,

Yes, I can do something on ethics and cultural competence as well as ethics in healthcare settings. If you have other suggestions or preferences, please let me know.

thanks

Emma

Emma Kontzamanis, PhD, RN Baccalaureate Nursing Program Coordinator New York City College of Technology 300 Jay St. P510 Brooklyn, New York 11201 ekontzamanis@citytech.cuny.edu (347) 922-8036

Rob MacDougall <macdougallteaching@gmail.com> 04/28/15 9:06 AM >>>

Dear Emma (if I may),

Great news! I would be delighted to add your name to the application. It would be helpful to me if I could add a topic for your lecture(s). I see that you have a research interest in cultural competence— would you like to do something related to that?

Best, Rob

D. Robert MacDougall
Assistant Professor of Philosophy
New York City College of Technology, CUNY
300 Jay Street, N611
Brooklyn, NY 11201
dmacdougall@citytech.cuny.edu
(W) 718-260-5736

## On Apr 27, 2015, at 7:19 PM, Emma Kontzamanis

<ekontzamanis@CityTech.Cuny.Edu> wrote:

Hi Professor MacDougall,

In response to your email to Dr. Rafferty, I would be very happy to do one or more lectures on health care ethics. Professional ethics is an integral component of all the nursing courses I have taught. Please include my name as a collaborator in the course.

Let me know if I can be of assistance in submitting your application.

Looking forward to working with you. Emma



Emma Kontzamanis, PhD,RN Baccalaureate Nursing Program Coordinator New York City College of Technology 300 Jay St. P510 Brooklyn, New York 11201 ekontzamanis@citytech.cuny.edu (347) 922-8036

Margaret Rafferty 04/27/15 4:51 PM >>> see below

Margaret Rafferty DNP MPH MA RN
Chair, Department of Nursing
Associate Professor
New York City College of Technology
The City University of New York
300 Jay Street - Pearl 505
Brooklyn, New York 11201
mrafferty@citytech.cuny.edu
phone (718) 260-5668
fax (718) 260-5662
Daniel MacDougall 04/27/15 4:06 PM >>>
Dear Professor Margaret Rafferty,

I am a new faculty member teaching philosophy in the Social Sciences Department. I am writing because I am currently developing our existing

Health Care Ethics course (PHIL 2203) into an interdisciplinary course with various health science programs here at City Tech. I believe the official classification of 1-2 sections of PHIL2203 as "interdisciplinary" will benefit many of our students in the health professions, likely including some of your students.

I am currently approaching each of the health science programs at City Tech to ask if at least one faculty member would be willing to

## volunteer

one or more lectures on an area of health care ethics about which they are knowledgeable, and which they believe would be of benefit to students from a variety of health care science programs who are

## studving

health care ethics. Because I am new, I have yet to build relationships

with faculty in departments other than my own, but I think this is a great opportunity for us to get to know each other.

Would you or another person in Nursing be willing to consider providing

such a lecture for the revamped course? Although your response will be appreciated at any point in the next few months, I am applying for the special program entitled "Renew your pedagogy." Applications are due this Friday, and my application will be stronger if I can identify

some

collaborators in it. If you could either confirm interest by then, set up a phone call to discuss this before then, or put me in touch with someone from your department who you think would be well-qualified for this, I would very much appreciate it.

Best regards,

Rob MacDougall

D. Robert MacDougall
Assistant Professor of Philosophy
New York City College of Technology, CUNY
300 Jay Street, N611
Brooklyn, NY 11201
dmacdougall@citytec> New York City College of Technology, CUNY
300 Jay Street, N611
Brooklyn, NY 11201
dmacdougall@citytech.cuny.edu
(W) 718-260-5736